

## MSC – Committee meeting minutes

11<sup>th</sup> April 2022

**In attendance:** Di Fennell (Chaired the meeting)  
David Beech  
Bryan Arnott  
Neill Currie  
Jeff Elmore  
Julie Jones  
Roger Crombleholme  
Catherine Frankenburg  
Paul Johnson

**Apologies:** Gerry Elgy, John Elgy, Jenni Fennell

1. **Approval of minutes from 15<sup>th</sup> March 2022** Approved.

2. **Matters Arising** There were no matters arising.

3. **Finance Update**

Neill provided an update on the club finances for March the report will be sent out with the meeting minutes.

4. **Welfare & Safeguarding**

No issues.

5. **Membership Update**

Gerry sent an update on club membership we had a couple of new members join this month. Currently we have 367 members.

6. **Socials Update**

Catherine advised the next planned walk is on Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> May.

Catherine is organising more evening talks and walks over the summer months.

## **7. Club Communication Plan**

Julie and Joe have prepared a club communication plan this will be sent out with the meeting minutes.

Julie presented the plan to the committee we discussed how we could improve the club profile via social media.

## **8. Club Coaching support for Club Nationals & GBR**

Di provided an overview of how we propose to provide coach support to club racers competing in Club Nationals, GBR & National championships. It is proposed that the club will pay the travel expenses for one coach on a rota to attend over eight weekends. The committee approved this initiative

## **AOB**

## **9. Coaching Update**

The ski taster sessions have been very popular.

Fundamental Ski coaching sessions twice a month on a Thursday evening at Ackers have been running for a few months currently we have three or more attending. The next one is on 28<sup>th</sup> April the committee approved for them to continue every two weeks in May and June we will then assess the financial viability of running this session. Roger to agree the new dates with Clem then Dave to advise Steve at Ackers.

## **10. Ackers Start Ramp**

Di requested we reinvestigate upgrading the start ramp at Ackers as it needs repairing and the stairs widening. Di to ascertain who could provide a quote to repair and upgrade the start ramp.

Catherine requested could we install a sign on the existing ramp advising that it is not for general use and install a chain across the ramp to discourage skiers accessing the ramp when the club is not coaching.

## **11. Club Newsletter**

Catherine raised the issue that the newsletter had referred to racers and recreational skiers, it is preferred skiers.

The deadline for articles to be included in the next club newsletter is end of May items to be sent to Julie.

**12. New Club Booking system**

Di has sent out a copy of the last zoom call with EZFacility could committee members please review the zoom call and provide feedback and any questions to Di.

**13. Date of Next meeting**

The next committee meeting is scheduled for Monday 9<sup>th</sup> May 2022 @ 19:30 to be held via a zoom conference call.